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As permitted by the Local Authorities (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority Police and Crime Panel 

Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020 No. 392, this meeting was conducted “online”.   

 

Minutes of the confidential Parish Council meeting held virtually via Zoom on Monday 16th November 2020. 

 

Councillors present: 

Cllr. Christine Howe (Chair)   Cllr. David Irwin 

Cllr. Jill Mills      Cllr. Pam Bridges 

Cllr. Brian Singer     Cllr. David McKenzie 

Cllr. Eileen Carew     

 

In attendance: 

Mrs Catherine Harrison – Parish Clerk 

 

Cllr. Howe opened the meeting at 7.30 pm. 

 

20/105 Apologies for Absence 

Cllr. Andy Dunhill. 

 

20/106 Declaration of Interests 

None. 

 

20/107 Appointment of Contractor for the redevelopment of the Sports Pavilion 

 After reviewing the tenders submitted for Phase 1 and 2 of the redevelopment, councillors 

unanimously agreed to ratify the recommendation of the sports club sub-committee and awarded the 

contract to Nicholson Construction (proposed Cllr. Howe, seconded Cllr. Carew).  Some changes to 

the design of Phase 1 had been proposed and Nicholson Construction had been asked to update their 

quote to reflect this.  The councillors were happy to accept the revised quote and noted that the 

overall costs would be £19,770 (exclusive of VAT) plus a charge to cover skip and Portaloo hire. 

  

  

Meeting closed at 7.40 pm 

Broomhaugh & Riding Parish Council 

 

 

 


